

September 2024

Dear Pastor and Friends:

We are so thankful to have you, our praying friends and supporting churches working and sacrificially giving to help us as we share the Gospel to the regions beyond.

Family News

Our family is growing and is blessed each day! Our two little great granddaughters are doing well. Samantha is so active and brings a smile to all who meet her. Adelyn, who



has been in the NICU since birth is doing so well. She is now 3 months old and weighs 5 lbs. That is a long way from 13.9 oz. at birth. Pray for little Adelyn as she has a lot of hurdles to overcome before they will let her go home. Our grandson Luke Hamby was married on August 3rd. He and Reagan are in Knoxville, Tennessee as she finishes her last year at Crown College. Julie's son Randy is also finishing his last year at Crown College in May. Please pray for them.

Travels

We have gotten our name to some churches which are without pastors but have not heard from any of them. In the mean time the Lord has filled our calendar to the end of November with just a couple of open dates. In July and August I preached missions conference in Georgia and Virginia. We have a mixture of revivals and missions conferences through November in Georgia, North Carolina, Tennessee, and Maine. Along the way, we have had the privilege of giving out tracts and speaking to several about Christ. Recently on our way home from church one Sunday evening, we stopped at the store. A young lady, who was parked next to us, had locked her keys in her car. This gave us an opportunity to speak with her while we were waiting for a locksmith to come. Please remember Ellie in prayer.

Macedonia Home Office

We have several of our missionary families that have some great needs in their lives. Some for finances, property and buildings, medical, and other needs. We live in a day and time that we know the devil is working hard to discourage and defeat the missionary family. The MWBM website has a list of all our missionaries (except for those in "sensitive areas") for whom you can pray. Please take a few minutes each day and pray for them by name. We know that "...the effectual fervent prayer of a righteous man availeth much." James 5:16. All of us who serve at the Home Office are here to help and encourage the missionary families. We answer calls most every day from missionaries reaching out for help, who need prayer, or just need someone to listen. Your prayers help to sustain them and keep them going for the Lord!

Again, we thank you so very much for your faithful support and prayers for our family as we have endeavored to the service Lord in missions these 49 years.

In His Service.

Dean and Karen Hamby

Dean and Karen Hamby